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DATE 27 January 1998

TO/DEST. Acting Co-ordinator
Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee

FROM/EXP. Regional Clerk

SUBJECT/OBJET APPOINTMENT OF REGIONAL COUNCILLOR TO THE
MILLENNIUM STEERING COMMITTEE

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee recommend Council
approve the appointment of Councillor Richard Cantin or Councillor Wendy Byrne to the
Millennium Steering Committee.

BACKGROUND

On 24 September 1997, Regional Council approved a grant request to the Millennium
Celebrations Steering Committee, to put a structure in place to facilitate and co-ordinate activities
and projects for the Region’s Millennium Celebration.

As part of their request, the Steering Committee is seeking the appointment of a Regional
Councillor to serve as Council’s representative on the Steering Committee.  This body will co-
ordinate, fund and facilitate all Millennium events in the Nation Capital Region.

All Members of Council received a memo dated 17 December 1997, requesting that expressions
of interest to serve on the Steering Committee be submitted to the Regional Clerk’s Department
by 15 January 1998.  Councillor R. Cantin has indicated in a memo dated 6 January 1998, that he
would like to serve on the Millennium Celebrations Steering Committee.  Councillor W. Byrne
has also indicated her interest in serving on the Steering Committee.

PUBLIC CONSULTATION

A public consultation process is not required.
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FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

The position is non-remunerative.

This report is submitted for the consideration and approval of Corporate Services and Economic
Development Committee and Council.

Approved by
Mary Jo Woollam

/BC


